
 

 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2022 
 
Jack Pettman 
fyi-request-18107-18ea9aa9@requests.fyi.org.nz 

OI 22 009 
 
Dear Jack, 
 
Thank you for your email of 5 January 2022 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act). 
 

…a list of Kāinga Ora property addresses across New Zealand. 
 
To protect the privacy of our tenants, Kāinga Ora does not release individual property addresses. I am 
therefore withholding this information under section 9(2)(a) of the Act which allows for the withholding 
of information to protect the privacy of natural persons. 
 
You may find information about Kāinga Ora’s managed stock broken down by Territorial Local 
Authority of interest. This information along with other statistics relating to our housing stock can be 
found at the following link https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/housing-statistics. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests with your personal information 
removed. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
James Kennelly 
Team Leader – Government Relations 


